
Catholic Anti-Semitism

Most if not all antisemitism comes from Catholic sources, and primarily the
Jesuits. They are using the Jews as scapegoats and blaming them for what they
themselves have done and are doing!

Jezebel Abroad In America

Much idolatry is flaunted in the faces of Christians today. Pictures of
people suppliant before images abound in the secular press, and on tens of
thousands of movie screens idolatrous displays and worshiping before images
have become the regular diet of the American public.Paganization of the life
of a people is a gradual process. Satan does not make his initial attack in
the open.

The Importance of Christians and

https://www.jamesjpn.net/history/catholic-anti-semitism/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/religion/jezebel-abroad-in-america/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/culture/the-importance-of-christians-and-churches-speaking-out-about-cultural-and-civil-problems/


Churches Speaking Out About Cultural
and Civil Problems

There are not many churches and pastors who talk about cultural and social
issues from the pulpit, topics such as the wars America has been involved in,
the southern border crises, the evils of the LGBTQ agenda, the genocide
Israel is committing in Gaza, etc. The only ones I know of in the USA besides
the Christians in this interview are Chuck Baldwin of Liberty Fellowship in
Montana, Michael Hoggard of Bethel Church, Missouri, Steven Anderson of
Faithful Word Baptist Church in Tempe, Arizona, and John MacArthur of Grace
Community Church in Sun Valley, California, who defied the governor of
California by disregarding the COVID-19 lockdown mandates. I’m sure there
must be many others, but obviously, they are way too few because the churches
in America have not had the effect on society today they used to have up to
the 19th century.

The transcript and video below is an interview led by two leaders of an
organization called, Our Country Our Choice (OCOC), Colonel (retired) Douglas
Macgregor and Pastor Casey (that’s the only name given.) They discuss current
events with a pastor, Gary Hamrick of Cornerstone Chapel. I deem them all to
be solid Bible Believing Jesus Christ following Christians.

Transcript

Gary Hamrick: It’s unfortunate but a lot of times Christians today feel like
they’re not supposed to get involved in politics in any way shape or form.
The fact of the matter is the First Amendment was given to us to keep
government out of the Church, not the Church out of the government. And so
unfortunately too many Christians have been sitting on the sidelines, and a
lot of pastors have been encouraging them to sit it out. The result is, that
we have a country in which many of us are not liking the direction (it’s
going).

And we always understand that in the big picture of things, of course, the
enemy is at work. And the Bible tells us the world is going to get more
corrupt and more evil as we get closer to the return of Christ. But, at the
same time, the Church should be that restraining force against evil in our
world. If we sit it out then evil will just run rampant.

That’s why Christians are supposed to be involved. Because why? Jesus told us
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to be salt and light! And salt and light means you penetrate the darkness as
light, and you flavor the world as salt.

And so unfortunately too many Christians have been sitting it out, and too
many pastors think that you shouldn’t get political. My response is, look,
all these issues that we’re looking at today when everything from the whole
transgender sexual identity confusion, the thing about same-sex marriage and
abortion and all these issues, I mean, these are issues that the Bible speaks
about. So when the government has gotten involved in these issues of life and
liberty and sexuality, they’ve crossed into our lane. And so the Church needs
to be engaged to be a voice of reason and a restraining force against evil in
our world today.

So that’s my basic take on why Christians should be involved because there’s
a mandate to be salt and sight and to not sit it out, to be a restraining
force against evil in our world.

Pastor Casey: Fantastic! Well-spoken. In fact, God’s moral law does restrain
evil. One of the things that we like to say here at OCOC is that the truth
will set you free but you must speak. And so the truth will set you free, but
when we speak God’s moral law, it has a restraining factor. Thou shalt not
lie, and thou shalt not kill, those things that God has established from the
very beginning. When we speak those things, it helps not only to restrain
evil but to guide Christians. It also is a conviction factor.

When we talk about the Gospel, it brings the lost under conviction and they
see that they are sinners in need of a savior. Tell us briefly about the
Gospel before we move on to the next subject if you don’t mind.

Gary Hamrick: Well, the Gospel is central to what what we’re about. I mean,
it’s the good news of Jesus Christ, putting your faith and trust in what
Christ did for us.

The beautiful thing about Christianity is that it’s different from all other
world religions. All other world religions put the burden on you to try to
get up to God. Christianity tells us, the Gospel tells us, that God came down
to us. And He took on flesh and died for our sins. And so our faith and trust
are in Him as our Lord and Savior.

And that’s important to add to, and I’m glad you asked the question because
sometimes I’ll get accused of, “You’re putting government above God.” Not at
all. We believe the central message of Truth is the Gospel of Jesus Christ.
But at the same time, Martin Luther once said, “If you preach the Gospel in
all aspects with the exception of the issues which deal specifically with
your time, you are not preaching the Gospel at all.” Jesus is central to
everything we’re about, and from Him, all other things flow.

Pastor Casey: Well said! Thank you very much. In regards to Christian
participation in the Gospel, I think nothing else needs to be said. And now
I’m really interested in how we can encourage perhaps a mindset towards these
endless wars. You said on your website that you’re a News Junkie and I’m sure
you’ve seen the colonel and his contributions, so you guys dialogue a little



bit in regards to the two front wars that are going on and why and all of
these things that us as Christians need to be educated on how we view these
types of things to be able to help steer our country in the right direction.

Gary Hamrick: Well Colonel, I’m going to defer to you to answer that question
first.

Col. Douglas Macgregor: Well, to go back a little bit, you know the whole
point of the (US) Constitution if you read through the statements of the
people that wrote it up, was to leave us in the maximum freedom possible. And
that’s really the idea. The Constitution is all about what the government
cannot do. It doesn’t say what we must do, it says this is what the
government cannot do to you. And we forget that. And increasingly we’re
dealing with people in Washington who are desperate to fundamentally change
us. They want to change us by bringing in millions and millions of people
whom we know nothing about, who are not coming to become Americans. That’s
all nonsense. They’re coming to jump into the giant consumption machine and
profit. We know that. And of course, our rule of law has been largely
destroyed as a result of this sort of thing.

The issue is fundamentally this: The wars that we’ve been involved with,
certainly since the Korean War, are almost universally things that we
started. I’d say that perhaps the Perian Gulf Wars are one exception. We
essentially responded to something that had happened in the region. Our goals
were limited, and we went and then we left. All of the other wars have
involved precipitating hostility for reasons removed from the interests of
the American people because a small number of people in Washington made
decisions that it was in our interest to do something without ever consulting
us.

No one declares war. There are few if any debates anywhere about what we
should or shouldn’t do. Everyone seems to be very anxious to bomb and
sanction repeatedly. If we take Christianity seriously, I don’t think Jesus
would tell us to sanction and bomb everyone into submission.

But I don’t hear enough from Christians about that. Why are they not standing
up and questioning the wisdom and the conduct of these wars? How many people
have we killed unnecessarily? How much have we destroyed unnecessarily? And
at the same time, is this a distraction so that we pay no attention to what’s
being done to us by our own government here at home? So why don’t you think
about that and tell us what your views are?

Gary Hamrick: The debate I suppose is over America’s vital interests in the
world and whether or not we should get involved in certain wars to protect
those vital interests. And at times I’m a little fuzzy on what’s our vital
interests. I don’t know, sometimes when I see us engaged in different wars,
the one thing that troubles me is you mentioned the border.

The border is a huge crisis right now. And you’re right, it’s not people
coming over necessarily to find a new beginning. I think a big concern for me
at least is the potential for terrorism and and terrorist cells to be coming
into the United States through a very porous southern border in particular. I



just heard yesterday that even the northern border has more terrorists on the
watch list. And so, we have to protect our borders.

By the way, God’s not opposed to borders. He kind of divided up the nation of
Israel to the 12 tribes of Israel. And they had borders in which to live and
the nations had borders. And so that’s pretty biblical.

I’ve been concerned with how much money are we sending to the war in Ukraine
that could be put into protecting our own borders. So there does seem to be a
conflict of how we’re spending our resources for some of these battles
compared to what we need even to protect our own home front.

Col. Douglas Macgregor: Yeah, I agree. If I could just mention that the
border crisis should be deemed as a war, and it is because it’s one-sided and
we’re not coming to the forefront there. And so if we were taking it
seriously, and we were to dispatch our military or our army over there, and
put a stop to the cartels, to put a stop to all of the traffickings, to put a
stop to all of the ridiculous rapes and child abductions, and this is a
crisis and it’s definitely been ignored to a big extent. I would really love
to see Christians say, “We’ve had enough. We’ve got to stand up for what’s
right.”

Gary Hamrick: I just had a friend who went down to the southern border to
personally eyewitness some things, and he said he saw three buses unload of
military age-fighting Chinese men! Now, why are three busloads of military-
age Chinese young men coming across our border? Not for good reasons, I
guarantee you.

Col. Douglas Macgregor: That’s right. And by the way, a number of those are,
I’m told, people that were actually sought in China for various criminal
activities. Some of them were involved in the shadow banking industry with
financial crime. This is a huge issue right now in China. They’re really
going to town, so to say, against senior party members and bureaucrats who
have cheated and stolen vast sums of money. And these are probably some of
those people. That’s the biggest problem.

A friend of mine who is from El Salvador sent me an email last night and he
wrote, “Don’t people understand that a lot of the men who are from Latin
America who want to join the US military, I know where they’re from, they’re
MS-13 (an international criminal gang)! They’re joining the Army or the
Marines so they can get some experience, then get out and continue their
criminal activities here with citizenship. This is a catastrophe for us. He
pointed out that it has taken him six years to become an American citizen. So
he was very upset about this whole thing.

I find people who have come here legally are among the most strident
opponents of illegal immigration. And too many Americans are too busy
watching the latest football game and following Taylor Swift’s affairs to pay
attention to what’s really important. We have got to get their attention, and
I don’t know what it’s going to take.

Well, would you stop for a second and tell us in your estimation what you



think we could do? We’re an organization that is not satisfied with simply
complaining, we want to take action. We want to cooperate with people,
particularly with churches across the country. And by the way, we are not
exclusively a religious organization. You don’t have to be a Christian per se
to be a member of OCOC. We just regard those (Christian) values largely as
essentially founding values of the country. I know it’s not popular to say
that but that’s true. But the point is, how do we get more churches, more
organizations, and people who are similarly minded as we are to join us? We
welcome any suggestions you have in any context that you want to suggest to
us after the program.

Gary Hamrick: I would be glad to share some of that with you. One of the
things that I’m most concerned about is the lack of involvement of the local
church in important civil and cultural issues, let alone governance. It’s
because there’s silence in the pulpits! When pastors are not helping their
people to become engaged in the issues of the day, they’re not going to see
the need and importance of doing so.

(End of transcript)

The above are the most important points in the video, about half of it.
Please listen to the entirety below.

Famous Jews Against Zionism

“Zionism is a nationalist movement that emerged in the 19th century
to enable the establishment of a homeland for the Jewish people in
Palestine.” Source – Wikipedia

Some Orthodox Jews are against Zionism:

The anti-Zionist world-view of the ultra-Orthodox groups Neturei
Karta and Satmar Hasidism perceives Zionism and the establishment
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of the State of Israel as an anti-messianic act, conceived and born
from sin. These groups vigorously deny the very legitimacy of the
collective political return to the Holy Land and to Jewish
sovereignty. For them, this is the handiwork of humans, violating
the Jewish people’s oath of political quietism.” Source –
https://www.myjewishlearning.com/article/ultra-orthodox-anti-zionis
t/

Not only Orthodox Jews but also many secular Jews are also against Zionism!
And it turns out there’s a movement called International Jewish Anti-Zionist
Network (IJAN). The “Who We Are” page on its website says,

IJAN is an international network of Jews who are uncompromisingly
committed to struggles for human survival and emancipation, of
which the liberation of the Palestinian people and land is an
indispensable part. We are committed to the right of return for
Palestinian refugees and to ending Israeli colonization of historic
Palestine, which is reinforced by US economic and military power.
We support full Palestinian self-determination and the right to
resist occupation. We look to the Palestinian grassroots and
Palestinian-led organizations as our primary points of reference in
this struggle.

Anti-zionism is not the same thing as antisemitism. Antisemitism is hostility
and prejudice directed against Jewish people. I do not have any such
hostility toward the Jewish people. When I was a teenager in Chicago, I had a
Jewish friend, Rodney Martell. It’s wrong to have prejudice against any
people.

I’m against racism. I believe racism is connected to Darwinian evolution, the
notion that certain ethnic groups are lower in the evolutionary scale than
others, especially lower than white people. That’s what Hitler believed. It
justified his genocide against Jews, Gypsies, and even non-German white
people he didn’t like such as Slavic nations, Poles, Serbs and Russians. I’ve
been a minority white guy most of my life having lived 40 years in Japan, 5
years in Guam, and am now living in the Philippines. I’m thankful to never
have felt any racial discrimination toward me ever in spite of the fact of
being part of an ethnic minority living outside mainland USA.

In the early 1990s, many young Israelis visited Japan. I used to love talking
with them about their lives in Israel and their views on the Palestinian
people. And of course I tried to share with them the Gospel. Saved born again
true Christians do not hate Jews as a people! The Bible says,

1 Peter 2:17  Honour all men…

To be an anti-zionist is to be against a political movement, not a people.
Here’s a compilation of quotes from Jewish people who spoke out against
Zionism, some of whom I didn’t know to be Jews.
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Sigmund Freud:

“I concede with sorrow that the baseless fanaticism of our people is in part
to be blamed for the awakening of Arab distrust. I can raise no sympathy at
all for the misdirected piety which transforms a piece of a Herodian wall
into a national relic, thereby offending the feelings of the natives.”

Albert Einstein:

“The (Israeli) state idea is not according to my heart. I cannot understand
why it is needed. It is connected with many difficulties and a narrow-
mindedness. I believe it is bad.”

Erich Fromm, social psychologist:

“The claim of the Jews to the Land of Israel cannot be a realistic political
claim. If all nations would suddenly claim territories in which their
forefathers lived two thousand years ago, this world would be a madhouse.”

Isaac Asimov, novelist:

“I find myself in the odd position of not being a Zionist … I think it is
wrong for anyone to feel that there is anything special about any one
heritage of whatever kind. It is delightful to have the human heritage exist
in a thousand varieties, for it makes for greater interest, but as soon as
one variety is thought to be more important than another, the groundwork is
laid for destroying them all.”

Hannah Arendt, political scientist:

“The trouble is that Zionism has often thought and said that the evil of
antisemitism was necessary for the good of the Jewish people. In the words of
a well-known Zionist in a letter to me discussing the original Zionist
argumentation: ‘The antisemites want to get rid of the Jews, the Jewish State
wants to receive them, a perfect match.’ “

Note: History and observation tells me the main source of antisemitism is the
Roman Catholic Church. I heard lots of antisemitic rhetoric from Catholic
nuns when I was a kid going to parochial school. By the way, Hannah Arendt
was no relation to me. I was raised a Catholic.

Henry Ford was was deeply antisemitic, making him a hero of Hitler and the
Nazis. I believe one reason for Ford’s antisemitism was because he read the
Protocols of the Elders of Zion. But according to former Roman Catholic
priest Leo H, Lehmann, The Protocols of the Elders of Zion was written by
Jesuits to shift the blame on what they are doing to the Jews!

Richard Cohen, US columnist:

“The greatest mistake Israel could make at the moment is to forget that
Israel itself is a mistake … the idea of creating a nation of European Jews
in an area of Arab Muslims (and some Christians) has produced a century of
warfare and terrorism of the sort we are seeing now. Israel fights Hezbollah
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in the north and Hamas in the south, but its most formidable enemy is history
itself.”

Noam Chomsky:

“In the Occupied Territories, what Israel is doing is much worse than
apartheid. To call it apartheid is a gift to Israel, at least if by
“apartheid” you mean South African-style apartheid. What’s happening in the
Occupied Territories is much worse.”

Freemasonry, the Occult, and
Transgenderism

Christian J. Pinto discusses the dark spiritual forces behind the immoral
agenda in America, and how it relates to certain philosophies that are found
in the ancient mystery beliefs of Freemasonry, Rosicrucianism and the occult
groups that practice the ancient mystery religions.

Partial transcription of the podcast

Okay, praise the Lord you guys and welcome. I’m Chris Pinto. This is Noise of
Thunder Radio.

We have those who are in rebellion against God, flaunting their sin like
Sodom. And even with all these troubling things, we remember the Lord’s
promises to us. And one of my favorite promises is in Isaiah, chapter 46,
verses 3 and 4, where the Lord says,

Isaiah 46:3-4  Hearken unto me, O house of Jacob, and all the remnant of the
house of Israel, which are borne by me from the belly, which are carried from
the womb: And even to your old age I am he; and even to hoar hairs will I
carry you: I have made, and I will bear; even I will carry, and will deliver
you.

We’ve got to consider how great things God has done for us through the gospel
of our Lord Jesus Christ. We’ve got to remember the great deliverances that
God has given us. This is the thing that encourages me to think about the
history of our ancestors, the history that we talk about in some of our films
like Lamp in the Dark, and also in the True Christian History of America.
We’re talking about how God delivered the saints one generation after another
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after another.

When we read about the horrible things that have gone on in centuries past
with the Inquisition, with things like the St. Bartholomew’s Day Massacre, or
the Irish Massacre of 1641, or the Massacre of the Waldensians, etc. and many
other terrible things, forms of persecution, far, far worse than anything
we’ve suffered here in the Western world, at least in our lifetimes.

The Holocaust during World War II, of course, was a great, great atrocity. We
know that. But as Christians, I say to my fellow Christians, we’ve got to
remember, yes, there is often the mention of 6 million Jews. There is not
enough mention of the 5 million non-Jews who were mostly Christians in
Western Europe. It’s strange how in the churches, how Christianity does not
acknowledge the persecution of our fellow believers during World War II.

Part of the reason why they focus on promoting LGBT because they want to
sabotage America. And gays who know anything about history, know full well
that America has never been a country that promoted or even accepted their
behavior at all. We’ve always been against it, and Americans have been
resisting and fighting against the whole homosexual movement going all the
way back to (Alfred) Kinsey (who wrote Sexual Behavior in the Human Male
(1948) and Sexual Behavior in the Human Female (1953), also known as the
Kinsey Reports). All the way back to Kinsey where much of this began, where
really the groundwork for what we are seeing today was established.
Everything that you’re seeing right now with homosexuality, transgenderism,
the targeting of children, all of this has its point of origin in our
country, in our country with Kinsey.

Read the histories on this, the sodomites that are being described there were
an ancient transgender cult called the Gali. You go read about them online,
but they were a cult that worshipped a goddess and they were effectively
transgender. They were men who dressed up like women and put on the garments
of women and it signified them being transformed into the image of the
goddess that they worshipped. So this whole transgender cult, this is why we
have it in the scripture.

Why we have examples of warnings against this lifestyle and this behavior
while they claim that they’re progressing society. The reality is they are
moving our society in a retrograde manner. We’re moving backward toward pagan
behaviors that have been put aside by the Christian world for centuries.

If you go to Deuteronomy chapter 22 and verse 5, it says, quote, “The woman
shall not wear that which pertaineth unto a man, neither shall a man put on a
woman’s garment. For all that do so are abomination unto the Lord thy God.”
So God is clearly condemning this whole concept of transgenderism, which if
you study it going back to the ancient world is a pagan, very Luciferian,
very satanic idea.

And it goes to the heart of all of the ancient mystery religions in many
ways. If you study the ancient mysteries, in fact, one of the books that we
talked about when we did our Secret Mysteries of America’s beginning series
is the book, The Secret Teachings of all Ages by Manly P. Hall. There’s all



these different pictures or drawings and paintings and so on that are in the
book.

And one of them is called the consummation of the Magnum Opus and it’s a
Masonic poster. It shows an old sage wearing a robe and his long beard and so
on. And he’s looking at this container, like a glass container, and inside
the glass container are a man and a woman, a male and a female. And in
between the two of them is a stone. And that stone is undoubtedly the
philosopher’s stone or the universal stone. And you’ve got the woman touching
it on one side, the man touching it on the other. And this symbolizes the
whole idea that they have in paganism and the occult, that what happened in
the Garden of Eden is that man became divided within himself. That is how
they interpret the symbolism of Eve being drawn from Adam’s rib. This is what
creates the conflict in every person is this division of the male and the
female or the yin and the yang. You see the yin and the yang. It’s the same
same idea. They repeat this theme over and over and over again.

You find that throughout the architecture of Washington, DC. So you have the
male and the female, they come together and then they produce the divine
offspring, which is a perfected being. And it’s all symbolic and they repeat
this symbolism over and over and over again. But the consummation of the
magnum opus, the great work.

And you can find this on the website at gnosis.org. Obviously, these are
Gnostics, modern Gnostics, and all of this ultimately you can trace to
Gnosticism. They have an article there that’s called When the Two Become One,
the Gnostic Apostle Thomas Chapter 24. And they go on, there’s another
subheading, male and female, into a single one. So at one point, Jesus from
the Gospel of Thomas says, quote, “When you make the two into one and when
you make the inner as the outer and the upper as the lower, and when you make
the male and female into a single one, so that the male shall not be male and
the female shall not be female, then you will enter the kingdom.”

Then you enter their version of what they’re calling the kingdom of God,
presumably. Or perhaps they would say it was the kingdom of heaven or who
knows, maybe a combination of both, their version of what paradise is. And of
course, we believe fully that the so-called Gospel of Thomas is a false
gospel. We were warned about it by Irenaeus in the second century that the
Gnostics created false versions of the gospel and they corrupted the original
Gospels, typically by editing them, by omitting things, cutting things out of
them.

The whole idea that the male shall not be male, and the female shall not be
female, that’s pure Gnosticism. That is what I believe is ultimately behind
all of this stuff with transgenderism. This is the reason why it is important
to have at least some understanding of the workings of the secret groups,
especially groups like Freemasonry which is directly tied to all of
everything that we’re talking about here. Gnosticism is the point of origin
for the philosophies of Rosicrucianism and Freemasonry. That’s where much of
this can be traced.

For years when we were working on the Secret Mystery Series, there were those



in the Christian community, obviously, that were interested. But then there
were others who just waved it off as a conspiracy theory, even though many of
the churches, especially your Southern Baptist churches and churches across
America, are full of Freemasons, just full of them. And they’re often
pastors, they’re leaders, they’re elders and deacons in the churches, and
they’re not all necessarily bad fellows as it were. You know, they’re often
upstanding respectable members of the community. But if you talk to some of
them, and I’ve had this experience directly, I’ve talked about it before, I
attended a church out in California where much of the leadership was
Freemasons. And yes, they believed New Age, pagan doctrines, while going to
what was called a Christian church.

Part of what convinced me to pursue the research that I’ve done for more than
20 years now was that experience early on when I was yet a young believer.
And there are a lot of things I didn’t know back then, but I remember
encountering these guys and having discussions and debates with them, and
they were promoting things like reincarnation and the idea of many paths to
God and interfaith and so on. And at the time I didn’t understand why this
was the case. But then I came to realize all of this is part of the inner
workings of Freemasonic philosophy, Rosicrucianism, you can trace it all back
to ancient Gnosticism. This is the heresy that we’re being warned about
throughout the New Testament. That’s why it’s so important. That’s why it
matters. Yes, it is a biblical issue to discuss these things.

And I’ve said for years when we’re reading the Old Testament and we’re
reading about how Israel fell into idolatry and started worshiping idols over
and over again, and they would go out to the grove and there they had their
idols. The Scripture says clearly that the children of Israel did secretly
those things that were not right in the sight of God. And that is 2 Kings 17,
9. And the full verse says, And the children of Israel did secretly those
things that were not right against the Lord their God, and they built them
high places in all their cities from the tower of the Watchmen to the fenced
city.

Now, the high places were the places where they went to worship the idols.
They would worship them presumably up on some hill somewhere and then out in
the groves, the trees and that kind of thing. But they were secretly
involved. Why? Because it was a violation of the First Commandment. God says,
I am the Lord thy God, ye shall have no other gods before me. And Israel fell
into idolatry over and over and over again.

But how did it happen? It happened because you had secret groups working
behind the scenes. We’re reading about this over and over again. This is what
you’re reading about in Ezekiel chapter 8, secret society at work, worshiping
pagan gods, while still operating within the temple of God. And that’s what
we have here in America. We have secret groups at work in the churches. And
they have as their agenda a plan to radically transform Christianity, so-
called Christianity, into something else entirely. Something that will be
completely unbiblical. And it’s why I continually think about what happened
in the days of King Josiah when the Sodomites built up their houses along the
walls of the temple. That’s what it reminds me of.



So if we search the Scripture, we find that yes, there are warnings
concerning these things. And we’re told as believers that we are not supposed
to be ignorant of the wiles of the enemy, the wiles of the devil. And that’s
what this is, the deception of the enemy. And using sexual immorality to
entrap, to seduce, to undermine and to vex the people of God is a tactic that
we find over and over and over again in the Old Testament and the New. This
is what happened in the days of Balaam, the false prophet Balaam, where he
gave counsel to Balak to send in immoral women and seduce the men of Israel.

This is what we find in the book of Revelation when Jesus is talking about
Jezebel. He says to the church, I have somewhat against you, because you
suffer that woman Jezebel who calls yourself a prophetess to teach and to
seduce my servants. To commit fornication and to eat things sacrificed unto
idols. So idolatry and sexual immorality, those are very common weapons of
the devil.

We have these secret groups, the Freemasons, the Rosicrucians, you’ve got
Satanists, you’ve got Skull and Bonesmen, all of these groups at a certain
level are unified in their pagan occult philosophies and worldviews. There is
a strange unity to the ancient mystery community, where they all speak the
same language, even though they might be part of different groups and
organizations with different names. But ultimately, they are all aimed in the
same direction in terms of believing that their mystery wisdom is far
superior to Christianity. And they say, they believe Christianity is
arrogant. And they’ll openly tell you, they think Christianity is arrogant. I
know, because I sat down with these guys and interviewed them, that it’s
arrogant for Christianity to believe that it is the only true religion.

They want to embrace all the different religions, which they call wisdom
traditions. That’s what they call them. Buddhism, Hinduism, Islam, all wisdom
traditions. That’s how they choose to interpret them. But at the core of
their philosophy is this idea. I mean, this is what symbolized in the
Pythagorean theorem.

If you watch Riddles in Stone, we go over this in great detail, because they
repeat it over and over and over and over again. And what we’re seeing with
this transgender insanity is an expression of this that has never before
happened to my knowledge, not at this level in history. It’s happened in
terms of localized cults, like the Galilee in the ancient world and other
cults that took part in these things. But the global transgender movement is,
I mean, it’s, it is a bizarre, disturbing phenomenon that we’re watching
unfold in modern times. There is a whole occult philosophy behind this.

There’s a lot I didn’t include in the transcription. You can listen to the
entire talk below.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oaEKBBsncng


Jesuit Hollywood

The influence of the Jesuits over Hollywood during its so-called “Golden
Age”. Evidence of the way in which the Roman Catholic institution pursues its
never-ending objective of conquering the world, in particular what could be
called the “Protestant world”, by seeking to harness and make use of the most
powerful entertainment medium the world has ever known: the movie industry.

What exactly is the World Economic
Forum?

I found a talk by Larry Alex Taunton that I like on my friend’s website
Global Depopulation by WEF

Mr. Taunton has very interesting things to say about Klaus Schwab’s World
Economic Forum. He gives the history and the motivation behind it.

Larry Alex Taunton (born, May 24, 1967) is an American author, columnist, and
cultural commentator. He has personally engaged some of the most outspoken
opponents of Christianity, including Richard Dawkins, Christopher Hitchens,

https://www.jamesjpn.net/protestant-authors/jesuit-hollywood/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/government/what-exactly-is-the-world-economic-forum/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/government/what-exactly-is-the-world-economic-forum/
https://biblescienceforum.com/2023/06/19/global-depopulation-by-wef/


and Peter Singer.

Quoted from the YouTube video:

In this, our fourth episode of the “Ideas Have Consequences”
podcast, author and host Larry Alex Taunton cuts through the
conspiracy theories and the WEF’s noble slogans to explain the
history of this sinister organization and the anti-human ideas
driving it. Taunton, who attended the WEF’s annual meeting in
Davos, Switzerland as a kind of spy, brings a unique knowledge and
experience to this important issue. This is THE podcast when it
comes to ideas and the World Economic Forum.

Important points from the video

The elite are telling us all how we need to reduce our carbon footprint.
The carbon they want to reduce is you.
There are a boatload of ideas that are driving the World Economic Forum.
They are sinister ideas but the people themselves don’t think of
themselves as sinister. Indeed they think of themselves as very decent
good people who are doing what is the best for humanity.
C.S Lewis once made the observation that the worst kind of tyranny is
that which is done for your own good. And it’s because those kind of
tyrants are individuals who tyrannize you with the approval of their
consciences. They’re individuals who reassure themselves that at the end
of the day what they’re doing even if it caused a little bit of harm, it
was ultimately for your own good. It’s why a guy like Joseph Stalin when
asked by a lady, “When are you going to stop killing people? He said,
“When it’s no longer necessary.” He simply meant, to make the Socialist,
the Stalinist, the Marxist omelet, you got to break a few eggs. And this
is the mentality of the World Economic Forum.
Human beings in the Socialist, Marxist, Communist, and Fascist way of
thinking are simply raw materials for building the Utopian state, and
this defines the World Economic Forum as well.
Atheism is a major driving factor.
The guys that are coming after you, they’re not going to have gone to
Sunday school, they’re not going to be people who have been influenced
to the degree that you are by the Christian faith. They’re going to be
prepared to follow their atheism to its logical conclusions. They’re
like Peter Singer (Australian moral philosopher and the Ira W. DeCamp
Professor of Bioethics at Princeton University) who’s the most
consistent atheist that I’ve ever met. They’re going to be willing to
follow it all the way to where it goes which is to say there’s no
ultimate meaning in life other than that which you assign to yourself
which again has no real meaning, no transcendent meaning. It’s just kind
of a fake meaning that you give yourself in order to feel better about
this life. It means there’s no life in the Hereafter, there’s no hope,
there’s no justice, there’s no ultimate right and wrong, there is only
what happens. And if it means that you’re a genocidal maniac, who cares?



There’s no ultimate right and wrong. And it means a guy like Stalin or
Mao got away with it. There’s no one in the next life to judge them for
what they did. (Or so they think!) Once a culture absorbs that kind of
ideology, atheism at its core, it’s anything goes. And we’re starting to
see that in the culture now.
The World Economic Forum has moved beyond the debate over God’s
existence to a place where their whole premise, their whole world view
just more or less assumes there is no God. And they’re taking it to the
next level, they’re taking it to its logical conclusion.
At its core the World Economic Forum is about population control. They
want to reduce the global population.
They use the word “sustainability.” That is a word you should be very
wary of any time you hear sustainability, economic sustainability,
development sustainability, governmental sustainability, or agricultural
sustainability. Nothing good follows on the backside of the word
sustainability. It always turns out to be fundamentally anti-human and
that is because the World Economic Forum is anti-human. Atheism taken to
its logical conclusions is anti-human.
A lot of these World Economic Forum types don’t believe in human
perfectibility. They believe in societal perfectability. There’s a
slight difference between those two. They recognize that human beings
are flawed but they they think they’re flawed for a different reason.
They don’t think it is because of the Fall as I believe as a Christian
from the Genesis account of creation and the polluting of the human
spirit from Adam all the way down.
I remember how Richard Dawkins put this to me in his home some years
ago. I said, “Do you believe in evil?” And he says, “I believe in
genetic predispositions.” So he’s rejecting the premise that there’s an
ultimate right and wrong, there are only genetic predispositions, and
those pre-dispositions are divided into two categories, those
dispositions that we like and those dispositions that we don’t like,
that we consider to be anti-social and therefore things to be
eradicated. That’s an evil philosophy because it leads you to believe
that we can separate out the evil people and destroy them and we’re left
off with a better humanity. This is what drove Hitler, just separate out
the bad people and destroy them.
The World Economic Forum itself was founded in 1971. Between 1965 and
1975 there was an obsession with the global population, that the
population was getting out of control.
This concern over population control had infected the thinking of
academic elites, and so they were buying into this in a big way, and the
Club of Rome comes along. This is a group that was established in Rome
which oddly now is based in Zurich. They should be called the Club of
Zurich. It was a group of about 25 people the goal of it becoming about
60 people, but I think they’re north of 100 members now. They’re mostly
individuals who are think-tankish types. They are academics, they’re
businessmen, they are influential people who gather together for the
purpose of bettering mankind. That’s the stated goal of the Club of
Rome. It’s a think tank, a vastly influential think tank.
The club of Rome was saying, “Look we have a global crisis and the
global crisis is overpopulation. Read what Paul Ehrlich said in the



“Population Bomb.” We’re in trouble what are we going to do?” So they
said, “Rather than doing what academics normally do and just producing a
paper that’s full of theories and suggestions, let’s actually create an
executive committee that acts on their recommendations of the think
tank. We need to create the problem: Overpopulation.”
Klaus Schwab, a German engineer, founded what he called at the time the
World Forum. He would eventually change the name to the World Economic
Forum. The World Economic Forum was created with the intention that it
would act upon the think tank’s (the Club of Rome’s) recommendations.
You have to think about this just a little bit how arrogant must you be
to think that it is your job to act on behalf of the whole of humanity
without being elected to so much as dog catcher! These are not elected
individuals. At the time of its founding, the World Economic Forum
wasn’t particularly influential. Now it is.
This year’s World Economic Forum there were more than 50 heads of state,
115 billionaires and more than 600 CEOs of major corporations. Major
multi-billion dollar corporations that are involved in this. And then
there are peons like me who attended which are another 2700 individuals.
And so I decided I needed to be there. I wanted to mingle among the 2700
others. I wanted to see what those people are about.
Dennis Meadows (American scientist and Club of Rome member) is here
saying, “Yeah, we need to reduce the global population by billions, but
hey I really hope this can be done in a civil way, in a peaceful way.”
It’s astonishing the way these people talk about peace. It doesn’t mean
that everybody’s happy, but it means that conflict isn’t solved through
violence and through force but rather in other ways.
Dennis Meadows comes off as just your regular normal guy who lives next
door and who you discover wants to rid the planet of seven billion
people. Here’s a guy who says, “Gosh I sure hope that we can do it in a
sustainable way.” And then you hear the absolute contempt for democracy,
for the will of the people. This is the way these people think. They do
not believe that you deserve a voice in this.
We have Marxist regimes in South America that are destroying economies.
We have seen Brazil fall to Marxists via dubious means Venezuela fell to
Marxists, Peru has fallen to Marxists, Chile has fallen to Marxists.
Stunningly the most stable democracy in South America has fallen to
Marxists and Honduras, all of those countries have fallen. Colombia is
another one that has also fallen to Marxists, and they’re destroying
economies and those people are fleeing to the USA. Do you know what CNN
said the reason was for these millions of people crossing our southern
border? CNN said it was due to climate change! Complete nonsense! This
has nothing to do with climate change. It has everything to do with the
very policies that these people (the WEF elite) are trying to import
into the United States.
World Economic Forum agenda is fundamentally anti-human. It is anti-
Christian. It is atheistic to its core.



What is Babylon?

The evil spirit of Babylon is taking hold of Christian culture and subverting
it. We must cry out against it!

https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/what-is-babylon/

